
NEFL Intergroup Services Business Meeting Saturday, February 1, 2014 
Mike M., Intergroup Chair called the meeting to order at 9:45am with the Serenity Prayer.  
-The Twelve Traditions were read by Carl, Alexis Group.  

-The Responsibility Pledge was recited in unison by all.  

-The new Intergroup representatives were given welcome packets.  

Secretary’s Report - Minutes read by Teri H., Recording Secretary. Approved as read.  

Treasurer’s Report – Rick T went over financial in Add-A-Line. Accepted as read.  

Office Report – Kea B. submitted the office report. If you are ordering a copy of the 75
th
 Anniversary Edition Big Book 

and need it to be shipped we can meet your needs.  

Steering Committee Minutes- Steering Committee minutes were read by Paul C.  

Add-A-Line – Kea B. reporting. It is not necessary to attend the committee meeting to submit articles. All submissions 

must be in by the 20th of the month or they will not be printed. 

Archives – Charlie M. reporting. First ½ Ed M. interview in Add-A-Line. Alice in St Augustine interview being 

transcribed. Also had contact with Mike C., the nephew of Junius C., one of Jacksonville AA’s founders. Plaque for 

Riverside home is delayed. “AA Tree” copies came out good and are available. 

Spring Banquet - Marty C. reporting. Tickets are available today at $14.00 ea., $140.00 per table. Tables are 1
st
 come 1

st
 

serve and must be paid for to be reserved. Theme is the 75
th
 Anniversary of the Big Book. We will be having a Cuban-

American menu. Thanks to Holly for the flyers. 

Corrections – Doug S. reporting. Will be scheduling another corrections orientation. If you are interested in bringing in 

the message, please contact Doug. Reminder - The pink can funds bring AA approved literature into jails. 

CPC/PI – Marty C. reporting. Work on Forum is coming together. Those involved are excited. The event is set for 5/24 at 

3:00 pm. Details to follow. A future event will be at Palatka High School with M.A.D.D. 

Grapevine – Steve C. reported. Steve did not go to Area as noted in last month’s minutes. He contacted Richard C. the 

Area Assembly Grapevine Representative. Steve said that the big thing right now is recording stories over the phone 

directly to grapevine. He reminded us that our stories are what keeps ups together. There are 93 back issues in our 

“Grapes for Mates” box at the IG office. Please participate and grab a box today.  

Treatment – Rick R., reporting.  There is a need Friday night at the Salvation Army. The commitment is no longer being 

fulfilled.  

Phone Army – Holly C. reporting. Schedule for this quarter is going well, one open slot. Training the third Thursday of 

the  month 6pm at the IG office, M-F by appointment in the office between 10am and 3pm, and Holly will travel after 

5pm.  

Old Business –None.  

New Business – Mike J, Steering Committee Chair, apologized to the body. Some groups had been charged for When & 

Where’s over and above the allotment. Will reimburse groups who paid if they so choose.   

 

-The next IG Business Meeting will be March 1
st
 at 9:45am at Gateway  

-The next Steering Committee meeting will be on February 25
th
 at 5:30pm in the IG office.  

-The next Archives meeting will be held on February 3
rd

 at 12:00 in the IG office.  

-The next Finance Committee meeting will be on February 11th at 5:30 in the IG office. 

Submitted: Teri H. Recording Secretary 


